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The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the Staff 
called to order on September 13' 19 90' 
Administrative Center 722. 

Synopsis of September 13 Staff Congress Meeting: 

Congress was 
1:00 p.m., 

Dennis Taulbee made a presentation regarding the proposed annexation of 
a portion of NKU to the city of Highland Heights. 

The recent change by Personnel Service in the managerial/supervisory 
classification was done as a computer change to correct a misapplied 
Equal Employment Opportunity code number. No changes in pay or 
benefits will occur, and affected employees will be notified by memo. 

Pending approval by Dr. Boothe, Personnel Services is working on a bid 
for hiring an outside consultant to implement NKU's classification 
system. This is the result of a recommendation in the Fortunato 
report, and should not affect the amount of money available for 
elcassification. 

Emergency Evacuation: Signs are being prepared to explain new sirens 
installed on campus. A question was raised as to whether the sirens 
are linked to a city or county system. 

************************************** 

NAME 
* Don Ashcraft 

** Ruth Brennan 
* John Dawn 

*** Shirley Gallicchio 
Gail Goedel 

** Bonnie King 
*** Mary Perkins 

Ray Rammelsberg 
Donna Rosse 
Rocke Saccone 
Tony Santini 
Gayle vaughn 

Attendance Awards 
Staff Awards Day 

DEPARTMENT 
Public Safety 
Nursing 
Physical Plant 
Registrar 
Bookstore 
Registrar 
Accounts Payable/Payroll 
Mail Services 
Admissions 
Central Stores 
Public Safety 
Chemistry 

* No absences from 1985 to present 
** No absences in four years 

*** No absences in three years 

***************************** 

RETIRING •••••••• 
Mr. Garrett Ford, Physical Plant, plans to retire October 1, 1990. 
The university community wishes Mr. Ford much happiness! 



ANNUAL "STAFF AWARDS DAY" 

Three NKU staff members were honored with the Regents 
Distinguished Service Award at the annual Staff Awards Day. 
The recipients were awarded $1000 each and are given to persons in 
three employment categories: professional and research assistants; 
technical, scientific and office clerical; and service maintenance and 
skilled crafts. The award was presented to the following staff 
employees who have made exemplary contributions to the growth, image, 
or efficient operations of the University: 

*JACK MENNINGER, a sergeant in the Department of Public 
Safety from Newport, KY. Jack has been at NKU since 
1979 and represents the award winner in the category of 
service and maintenance workers; 

*SHIRLEY RALEIGH, an academic assistant in the Department of 
History from Melbourne, Ky. Shirley has been at NKU since 
1979 and represents the award winner in the category of 
office and clerical workers; 

*DOLORES THELEN, the accounts payable/payroll manager for 
the University from Ft. Mitchell, KY. Dolores has been at 
NKU since 1970 and represents the award winner in the 
category of professional workers. 

All regular non-faculty employees with five or more years of 
;ervice are eligible for the award. This award was established by the 

NKU Board of Regents in an attempt to recognize exceptional staff 
members. 

********************************* 

C 0 N G R A T U L A T I 0 N S 

Robin Byerly, (Mathematics & Computer Science), a son, 
Jesse Dale, weighing 7 pounds 15 oz., on September 13, 1990 

Sally McMain, (Personnel), a son, Connor James, 
weighing 5 pounds 15 oz., on September 3, 1990. 

********************************* 

WELCOME TO NEW HIRES: 
Joseph Hegwood, Biological Science 
Betty Jo Isherwood, Local School Services 
Karen McNamara, Chase College of Law 
Michael Meier, ACT Center 
Ferial Ware, Law Library 

_Marshall Welitzkin, Bookstore 
:argaret Winchell, Admissions 

TRANSFERS: 
Lillian Conrad, Foundation Office 

FAREWELLS: 
Charles Barney 
Anne Bechtel 
Sharon Bertsch 
Joan Bock 
Tamara Curry 
Gary Ford 
Stephanie Gooch 
Katherine Hill 
Robin Longworth 
Sheila Rue 
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